

Holy Cross College, Ryde

517 Victoria Road, Ryde NSW 2112 Phone: 9808 1033 Fax: 9809 7207 www.holycrosscollege.org

15 June 2017

Dear Parents of Year 12 Business Studies,

Holiday Workshops for Year 12 Business Studies

While the upcoming term vacation provides both teachers and students a break from the day-to-day structure of school, it also allows for the opportunity to provide extra classes for Year 12 students in preparation for the Higher School Certificate and upcoming Trial HSC Examinations. To assist students in completing their holiday study and revision, the College facilities will be open for a number of days and supervised by qualified teaching staff during the upcoming holiday period.

The following workshop opportunities are available to Year 12 Economics students during the upcoming term vacation:

• Tuesday July 11 1pm - 4pm

The workshops will be held in room **Carroll 5**. Students are asked to enter the College via the **Visser Lawn Gates or via the St Patrick Gates**, between the Patrician Centenary Hall and the Brother's Monastery. Students will need to bring their own recess and lunch as the College Canteen will not be available.

While attendance on these days are not compulsory, it is strongly encouraged that your son attends to ensure that his upcoming Trial HSC Examination is completed to a standard reflective of both the school's expectation, and those of the NSW Education Standards Authority (NESA).

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Mrs Philippa Harrington teacher of Year 12, Business Studies or by email on p.harrington@syd.catholic.edu.au

Yours sincerely,

Mr Paul Sands

LEADER OF LEARNING: HSIE

Mr Michael Croucher

DIRECTOR OF LEARNING AND CURRICULUM